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IRD-9 INFO, ATTACHMENT (2)                                                   

NEWMAN MEMO DATED 9/12/78

WORD FOR WORD REPRODUCTION
Subject: Westinghouse Directional Overcurrent Relays

Although the problem described below was found on a Westinghouse CR-11 directional over-current relay, the same basic design is used on all Westinghouse directional over-current relays including IRD’s.

The problem was one of insulation breakdown in the shading coil on one of the outer legs of the three-legged core. The shading coil consists of three windings; one on each of the three legs, all connected in series through the directional contact. On one relay, which could be made to operate consistently with an open directional contact, one of the outer leg coils or part of the coil was shorted.

Phony operation of two other CR-11 relays, still unexplained, may have been caused by intermittent shorting of one of the shading coils. These two relays have also been replaced, are located in the Dittmer Control Center and provide protection for station service transformers.

The Los Angeles Department of Water and Power recently found four IRV-8 relays on which they believe the same thing occurred.

Please be sure that your field people are testing directional over-current relays to assure non-operation with an open directional element. I would suggest a test of 10 * tap value, since the shading winding voltage with directional contact open, is a function of current in the operate coil.

Rodger  Allen,  BPA


